Membership Minutes
5-6-23

Jim, Tracy, Lisa and Brian absent
Kim read the minutes. Kim motioned to approve Mark 2nd motion carried
[bookmark: _GoBack]No treasurer report as the computer with the information is with the tax accountant.
Mindi spoke about the washer and dryer. She is working with the caretakers to get the room cleaned out and then they will be hooked up. It will be $5 an hour for use. Detergent will be available to purchase in the store if needed.
Kim read the pool report from Brian. The Washington State Department of Health has finally issued our construction permit. We received it about a week ago. There are a few things that need to be done to include replacing skimmer caps, intake caps and replacing the current 2 inch pipe with 3 inch pipe. For those of you that have been following closely over the past couple of months might be wondering about the pump that was supposed to be replaced. Fortunately for us, with the modification from 2 inch to 3 inch pipes, we won't have to replace the pump.

We have met with the engineer and have the final construction plans to allow for us to move forward. We will be meeting either the contractor in the next couple of weeks to review the plans and begin the work needed to get the pool up and running.

Our plan was to have the pool open for Memorial Day but that isn't looking to be a reality with the amount of work that needs to be done before then.

We finally have an end in site and look forward to completing this project so our members can start using the pool once again. Our goal now is to have the pool open and ready in June.

We want to thank everyone for your patience and understanding. This has not been easy.
Pam King and Barb George thanked the board for all their hard work. 
Wood Raffle- M-44 Cunningham was the winner
It was brought up that maybe we could think of a way to thank Steve for all he has done for the park. Kim said the board would definitely discuss options.
R-13 asked about the rope by his lot. Mindi and Mark both described what it was for. R-13 asked why there was not one on the other side also. It was referenced that the project was not done and a rope would be put up on the opposite side also. They are well lots and water lines run through them. 

Kim motioned to adjourn the meeting. Dave 2nd motion carried.

Respectfully,
Kim Adams, WWP Secretary




